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Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

Year 6 Farewell 

A lovely evening was had on Monday at the Year 6 Farewell, our official function to acknowledge our graduating 
students. After dinner and dancing, each student was presented with their graduation certificate. We also 
acknowledged families who are finishing their time at Normanhurst with their youngest child in Year 6. Thank you 
to the amazing organising committee of dedicated parents and Mr Sheridan; to Ms Taylor who spent many hours 
collating information and photos for the year book;  and to Ms De Palo and Ms Moore for all of their work in 
rehearsing dances with the students and creating a photo montage for the event. Goodbye and good luck Year 
6 2019 – we will miss you!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reflections on 2019 
2019 has been a productive and exciting year at Normanhurst Public School. With the continuation of our 2018-
2020 three-year School Plan, developed with input from staff, students and parents, we have initiated and 
continued a range of programs towards our strategic directions of responsible and reflective learners; 
collaborative and innovative practice; and effective and adaptable systems.  
 
2019 has seen us focus on formative assessment and feedback from teacher to student, student to student, and 
student to teacher as a means for students to focus on individual goals and make maximum progress in their 
learning. It has seen our Positive Behaviour for Learning program continue and expand, with implementation of 
processes to support students in meeting expectations and developing skills to assist them to function in and 

DATE EVENT 

Wednesday 18 December 2019 Last Day of Term 4 2019 for Students 

Tuesday 28 January 2020 Staff Development Day 

Wednesday 29 January 2020 First Day of Term 1 2020 for Students in Years 1 to 6 

Wednesday 29 to Friday 31 January 2020 Kindergarten Best Start 

Monday 3 February 2020 First Day for Kindergarten Students 
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contribute to broader society. We have collaborated with a number of local schools and opened up our classrooms 
to share practice and invite feedback on progress on our initiatives, with this outsider view assisting us to reflect 
on our practice and set goals for our next steps. We have also integrated new technological resources within our 
teaching programs, including Robotics equipment, and held our annual parent forum, this year focused on 
engaging our community with the content and processes of the Science and Technology curriculum.  
 
Physically, our school has undergone considerable transformation this year, with our new security fence, a 
number of new access ramps, new roofing, landscaping work, the installation of our K/1 playground equipment, 
painting work, an upgrade to the furniture in our library and a redesign of our administration space.  
 
In 2019 we have seen many impressive achievements across our school. Just to list a sample of these:  
 

- Two students represented Beecroft Zone at the Sydney North Area Swimming Carnival; two students 

competed at Area level in Cross Country and three students progressed to Area level in Athletics  

- One of our students progressed to the regional level of the Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking 

competition after winning the district final 

- Two students received offers for the 2020 Opportunity Class and eight students received offers for 

Selective High schools 

- Both our girls and boys PSSA T-ball teams made the grand final of their respective competitions, with the 

girls’ team winning their grand final 

- Our Senior Choir performed at Sydney Town Hall as part of the 2019 Primary Proms event 

- The artwork of one of our students was selected for publication in the Calendar for Cultural Diversity, 

which is distributed to schools all across the New South Wales public education system, and another 

student’s artwork was selected as runner-up in the OzKids Art Program 

- Our Junior and Senior Dance groups auditioned successfully for the Sydney North Dance Festival and 

placed second in their respective sections in the Battle of the Primary Schools, and our Boys Dance group 

was highly commended in their section at The Hills Dance Spectacular 

- 300 of our students completed the Premier’s Reading Challenge, with 12 students receiving a platinum 

award for seven years of participation in the challenge 

- In ICAS competitions our students were awarded 39 Distinction and 10 High Distinction awards.  

- Our students raised money to support drought-affected farmers and Stewart House, and donated 

Christmas gifts through the Kmart Wishing Tree Appeal 

- Our canteen received Healthy School Canteen status 

- All students embraced the environmental initiatives of Nude Food Days and Return and Earn recycling; 

and 

- Our school was identified by the Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting Authority as having 

demonstrated substantially above average gain in NAPLAN.  

Carols Afternoon 
Thank you to all of the families who attended our afternoon performances last Friday. It was wonderful for the 
students to have an audience for the items they had been preparing with their teachers over the last few weeks. 
They did a fantastic job and ensured everyone got into the festive spirit. Special thanks to Ms Froment, Ms Moore 
and Ms Stewart who coordinated the event, along with Mrs Manton who once again did a great job with the sound. 
Thank you also to Mrs Pollard and Mrs Kim for their devoted efforts with our choirs throughout 2019. Thank you 
all who attended for the support with our staff item. It was a brave move for many of us for whom singing is not 
our strong point (although Ms Khoo has a lovely voice!).  
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2020 Student Leaders 
Thank you to all of the parents who attended our Presentation Day assemblies to see their children receive 
awards. It was a wonderful opportunity to celebrate the achievements of many of our students this year and the 
Jazz Ensemble and Choirs performed brilliantly. The 2019 student leaders did an excellent job leading the 
assemblies. At our Presentation Day, our 2020 student leaders were announced. Congratulations to: 
School Captains: Joshua P and Annemieke T 
Vice Captains: Max C and Grace M 
Prefects: Callum A, Joanna C, Alex K, Elissa U 
Other student leadership positions will be elected and organised at the start of the 2020 school year.  
 

Talent Quest 
Well done to all of the students who performed acts as part of our annual Talent Quest yesterday. It was great to 
see so many students sharing their talents! Thank you to Ms Jones for coordinating this event. The staff also 
performed a dance act for the students, demonstrating that it is all about the fun of participating!  
 
Term 4 Invoices  
Term 4 invoices are now overdue. We request that parents / carers who have not made payments for excursions 
or events that their children have participated in this year do so today.   
 
Student Reports 
Student reports were sent home in sealed envelopes on Monday. Please retain the report in a safe place as we 
are not always able to re-print reports at short notice. If you have any questions regarding your child’s report, 
please see their class teacher.  
 
Positive Behaviour for Learning  
During this fortnight all classes are revising expectations for our school bathrooms and how our school 
expectations relate to this setting. The Week 9 recipients of our PBL draw were Olivia D, Stanley F, Sophia R 
and Alyssa R.  
 
2020 Beginning of Year arrangements 
It is anticipated that students will remain in 2019 classes when they return such that we can ascertain our exact 
student numbers and determine if we are able to proceed with our planned classes. We will form 2020 classes 
as soon as possible in the first week of school. 2020 Kindergarten students have their Best Start Interviews on 
Wednesday 29 January, Thursday 30 January and Friday 31 January and commence normal classes on Monday 
3 February. Students in Years 1-6 will commence on Wednesday 29 January.  
 
Happy Holidays 
Best wishes for a great Christmas and New Year and a wonderful break. It has been fantastic to see the many 
achievements our students have made throughout 2019 and we appreciate your support in providing the 
abundance of opportunities we offer at Normanhurst Public School. We look forward to working with you again 
in 2020.  
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Amber Gorrell 
Principal 
 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Office News 

Student Wellbeing – Health Care 
The office staff are currently reviewing and updating Individual Health Care Plans in preparation for students 
transitioning to new classes for 2020. 

 
Information about allergies, medical conditions such as asthma, anaphylaxis, diabetes and other health care 
related issues should be provided to the school by parents and updated every 12 months. This information will 
greatly assist our school in planning to support your child’s individual health and wellbeing for the upcoming 
school year. We appreciate your assistance in this regard and assure you that any information you provide the 
school will be stored securely and be kept confidential. 
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When a medical practitioner has prescribed medication that must be administered during the school day, parents 
are responsible to request the school’s support in writing. Students must not carry medications unless there is a 
written agreement between the school and the student's parents that this is a planned part of the student's 
individual health care support. 

 
Please consider the following points when communicating with our school about your child’s health care needs: 
 

 liaise with the child's medical practitioner about the implications of the child's health condition for their 
schooling. 

 where medication is prescribed, ask the medical practitioner whether the medication is available in a form 
which minimises or eliminates the need to provide the medication during the school day. 

 convey all relevant advice and information from the medical practitioner to the school 

 provide prescribed medication and 'consumables' for administration by the school in a timely way and as 
agreed with the principal and described in your child’s Individual Health Care Plan. 

 collaborate with the school in planning to support the child's health needs at school including updating 
information and reviewing plans. 
 

Please contact the front office (9489 1152) should you require a note requesting the school’s support for your 
child’s personal health care needs. Those parents who have already provided the school with this relevant 
information need only inform the school if your child’s health care needs have changed. 
 
Lost Property 
If your child has misplaced any belongings please check our lost property bin 
located just outside the front office. On Friday, all lost property items that have 
not been claimed will be donated to the uniform shop clothing pool. 
 
Please label all your child’s belongings with their full name and current class 
so we can return it back to them. So many items of clothing are not labelled 
with student names and sadly many items are never returned. Please help us 
with keeping lost property to a minimum and label your child’s clothing!  
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Alice Bell 
School Administrative Manager 
 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Mosaic Club 
 

Final mosaics for 2019! 
 
Our final mosaics for 2019 have been completed. Check out two more stepping stones for the K-1 playground 
and a beautiful rainbow outside the Learning Support and EAL/D rooms. Enjoy! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Janelle Duncan 
Organising Teacher 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj7z9zepKLZAhVJxLwKHR7yD4AQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=https://crownprimaryblog.wordpress.com/2015/10/30/lost-property-3/&psig=AOvVaw1S2yXowTlna_lC3s97u6hj&ust=1518590474560708
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________________________________________________________________________________________ 

P&C News 

 
On behalf of the P&C, we wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  Thank you for supporting  our 
fundraisers and events in 2019.  The funds raised will be put to good use over the holidays to install 5 new 
smartboards in our classrooms and we are very much looking forward to seeing our lower playground astro-turfed 
these holidays.  Looking towards 2020, our Community Building Grant is due to be announced in early March, 
where we intend to start budgeting towards astro-turf and new soccer goals for our oval.  This large project is an 
exciting step towards our joint school and P&C goal to improve the grounds for our children to play. 
 
Have a safe and happy holidays, 
 
Melissa Logan  
President 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Uniform Shop News 

Uniform Shop News  

 

The uniform shop is now closed for the year. We will re-open on the first day of Term 1 (see below for times). 

 

From everyone at the uniform shop, we would like to wish the school community and their families: 

 

Merry Christmas 

& 

Happy New Year! 
 

Back-to-School 2020 Special Opening Times 

Please note the uniform shop will be open 9.15-10.30 a.m. on Wednesday 29 January and Thursday 30 

January 2020 (First and second day of Term 1) for all your last minute uniform needs for the new school year. 

 

Regular Opening Times for Term 1 2020 

Our regular opening times for Term 1 next year will be 8.30-9.30 a.m. and 2.30-3.30 p.m. on the following dates: 

 

 Week 1: Friday 31 January 

 Week 3: Friday 14 February 

 Week 5: Friday 28 February 

 Week 7: Friday 13 March 

 Week 9: Friday 27 March 

 

Online Orders 

Orders placed over the school break will be processed and packed on Wednesday 29 January 2020.  Please 

email through a completed order form, along with proof of payment (the current order form can be found here: 

http://www.npspandc.com/uniform-shop/). 

 

Volunteering in the Uniform Shop 

Thank you to all those who have volunteered their time to help in the uniform shop. Your help is very much 

appreciated. If you would like to be involved in 2020, please do get in touch by sending an email to 

uniformshop@npspandc.com. 

 

Thank you to everyone for your continued support of the school uniform shop. 

 

Kate Ward 

NPS Uniform Shop  

http://www.npspandc.com/uniform-shop/
mailto:uniformshop@npspandc.com
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